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SUBJECT: Interim Review of Hurricane Katrina Activities 
St. Bernard Parish, Louisiana 
FEMA Disaster No. J603-DR-LA 
Public Assistance Identification Number 087-99087-00 
Report Number GC-LA-06-54 

We performed an interim review of emergency protective services and other disaster costs associated 
with Hurricane Katrina activities for St. Bernard Parish, LA (Parish). The objective of the review 
was to determine whether the Parish was accounting properly for disaster-related costs, and whether 
such costs were eligible for funding under FEMA's Public Assistance program. (Note: We will 
report separately on a review of debris removal and monitoring costs that is underway). 

As of March 15,2006, the cut-off date of our review, the Parish had received an award of $147.5 
million (FEMA share $146.0 million) from the Governor's Office of Homeland Security and 
Emergency Preparedness (GOHSEP), the grantee, for 102 projects (65 large and 37 small). I The 
projects were for debris removal, emergency protective measures, and restoration of facilities 
damaged as a result of Hurricane Katrina. Our review primarily focused on the emergency protective 
measures funding under Project Worksheet 8 (PW8) that FEMA approved for $31.9 million, 
including an administrative allowance of about $200,000. Under this PW, the Parish received an 
expedited payment of $31.9 million from the GOHSEP and had submitted certification of $33.8 
million costs incurred. 

Our review consisted of an analysis of the Parish's accounting system, eligibility of disaster costs, 
contracting policies and procedures, and interviews with FEMA, State, and Parish officials. The 
nature and brevity of this assignment precluded the use of our normal audit protocols. Therefore, we 
did not conduct this review according to generally accepted government auditing standards. Had we 
followed such standards, other matters may have come to our attention. 

We conducted this review in conjunction with the President's Council on Integrity and Efficiency 
(PC IE) as part of its examination of relief efforts provided by the federal government in the 

I Federal regulations in effect at the time of the disaster defined a large project as one costing $55,500 or more, and a 
small project as one costing less than $55,500. 












